
                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council 
 

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 8 June 2023 at 7.40 pm in the 

community centre. 

 

Present at start of meeting: Cllrs J. Shearer, T. Breese, M. Watkin, M. Davies,  

D. Bumford, W. Jones and the Clerk Rachael Jones.  Apologies: from Cllr S. Williams. Cllr 

Jones handed in a playground inspection sheet. 

 

The councillors decided that they did not want to claim remuneration for the work as councillors 

and this decision will be reconsidered at every AGM in future. The councillors each signed a 

declaration confirming their decision about remuneration. 

 

Declarations of interest: None. 

 

Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the May 2023 meeting and the 

AGM. The Chair then signed the minutes. Matters arising: None. 

 

Planning: None. Councillor Hulme confirmed that the Ysgol Rhiw Bechan planning had been 

granted. 

 

Applications received after distribution of the agenda, at the discretion of the Chair: None. 

 

Highways: The pothole on the C2141 has still not been addressed. Clerk to write to Highways 

again. The blocks on the Bettws road appear to have been removed and the traffic counter that 

has in in place on that road recently was discussed. The Welsh government’s 20mph speed limit 

to be enforced in September was discussed. There is no news on the community speedwatches. 

 

Cemetery: The cemetery has been watered.  

 

Playground and play equipment: There are to be legal steps made on the cone and the cone is to 

be listed on the next agenda. Cllr Hulme is currently gathering quotes for new play equipment. 

 

Amenity land: The councillors decided to approach Callum Foulkes to try to achieve a way 

forward on the damaged section. Clerk to endeavour to set up a meeting. 

 

Finance: Current account- £9093.28; Reserve- The next Reserve statement will be produced in 

July and the figure will be around £12,000. One invoice was approved: R. Jones (Clerk’s fee and 

expenses) £.646.98. Cllr Shearer has purchased paint for the Gerizim telephone box and is happy 

to gift this to the council. 

 

External reports: The parochial charities committee is to have a meeting. Cllr Hulme had earlier 

sent around her monthly report.  

 

Correspondence:  The community garden is to be officially opened on 2 July and the councillors 

received invitations. 

 

Any other business: The vacancy at Gregynog for a new director was discussed briefly. It was 

confirmed that former councillor Marian Jacques had registered the defibrillator. 

 

Date of next meeting: Thursday 13 July 2023. The meeting ended at 8.35 pm. 


